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Visitors to Terrace Bay from Longlac, Ontario, were Mr. tra 
Campbell and Mr. A.D.K. Switzer of our Longlac, Ontario, Woodlands 
Department. They were here on business concerning river improvements 

and clearing operations. As the job progresses we will likely be 
seeing more of these two gentlemen. 

John Smith has been transfered to Terrace Bay Woodlands Department 

for the summer months. He will be scaling and measuring clearing areas 
and also doing some instrument work on the future reservoir. 

Don Campbell is starting on the job of building up the firewood supply 
for Terrace Bay and hopes to be functioning to capacity in a couple 

of weeks, If it's a cold winter or a mild winter, it's immaterial to 
him. He knows where he can get the wherewithal to keep all and sundry 

warme 

Despite the damp weather of the past two days, this is very bad 
weather for forest fires. Please keep that in mind at all times, 
This sandy soil drys up moisture quickly.


